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90.
Miss T E Lishiva to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:


Whether the equitable share allocated to local government is used effectively to assist indigent persons who are prepared, but unable, to contribute towards the payment of basic services; if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry does not keep record of how municipalities spend their equitable share, which is in fact an unconditional grant.  The Department of Provincial and Local Government has, however, started a system to track spending patterns.

I can, however, respond on the effect the equitable share allocations has on the implementation of Free Basic Water because my Department is monitoring progress with regard to the implementation of the Free Basic Water Programme across South Africa.  In many instances the equitable share is used responsibly and effectively by local authorities to assist poor persons to receive basic services.  As a result, 26 million people are already served by Free Basic Water, which represents 58% of the total population.

There are unfortunately also local authorities that do not use the equitable share effectively.  Some local authorities, in particular the newly established ones, do not always have sufficient sources of funding to meet their daily administrative costs.  In these situations it is not unreasonable that they utilise a portion of the equitable share for this.  The substantial increase in equitable share allocations announced by the Minister of Finance is intended to take this need into account.  There are also cases where district municipalities deliver a service but the equitable share allocation has gone to local municipalities.  What is more of concern is local authorities that allocate a large portion of the equitable share for their administrative costs as well as those who use the equitable share to fund bad debt of higher volume consumers.  The monitoring of the Free Basic Water policy, as well as the submission of the Water Service Development Plans, will enable National government to identify these cases.

Members of Parliament as well as the public should call for disclosure from municipalities on how the equitable share is applied.  This is one way we as responsible citizens can exercise our democratic right and ensure that the equitable share allocation reaches the real target, the poor people of this country.

